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MEDIA RELEASE
Thursday, 2 May, 2019
Council to consider new options for soccer in south

Marion Council will consider alternative options for soccer in the southern suburbs
following a report which confirmed it was unlikely a new complex could be delivered within the existing $5 million budget.
 
Council made the decision on the Southern Sports Facility, earmarked for Majors Road, at its meeting of April 23.
 
Council is now undertaking a feasibility study into locating extra soccer pitches at the Cove Sports and Community Cub.
 
As part of the study, Council will also investigate relocating the Cove Football Club (AFL) and the Cove Cricket Club to Cappella Reserve with a clubhouse and parking.
 

Mayor Kris Hanna said local sports clubs, peak sporting bodies, and the community would be consulted before any decision was made. 
 
“Council is committed to more soccer pitches in the south. Maybe we can find a new home for Cove Footy and cricket as well”, Mayor Hanna said.
 
“Because soccer is not going to work out at Majors Road as previously planned, Council will shortly undertake a feasibility study into the optimum locations for all sports currently played at the Cove Sports facility. 

“We will consider the views of sports clubs and the community before any decision is made.
 
“The study will clarify how the facilities could operate, and whether the plan is affordable, or even feasible.”
 

The study will coincide with Council’s investigations into the upgrade of Capella and Nannigai reserves to provide improved recreational facilities for the community.
 
Formal consultation will be undertaken in the near future. 
 

A report, including community feedback, will be brought back to Council later in the year
 
Funding for the complex was announced in mid-2017, and was divided equally between Council and the State Government. 
 
People are invited to provide feedback via the Making Marion website www.makingmarion.com.au/soccer-south           
Contact: Communications Adviser Richard Watson, 0413 543 426
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